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Offshore Petroleum and Greenhouse Gas Storage 
Amendment (Compliance Measures) Bill 2012     
Introduced into the House of Representatives on 28 November 2012; passed both 
Houses on 28 February 2013 
Portfolio: Resources and Energy 
PJCHR comments: Report 1/13, tabled on 6 February 2013 
Ministerial response dated: 28 February 2013 
 

Summary of committee view 

3.1 The committee thanks the Minister for his response. 

3.2  The committee has decided to defer finalising its views on the fair trial 
implications of the civil penalty provisions in the bill to enable closer examination of 
the issues in light of the information provided. 

3.3 The committee notes that the Minister's response did not address the issue 
of whether the reverse onus offences in the bill are compatible with human rights 
and requests that the Minister provide this information to the committee at his 
earliest convenience to enable the committee to finalise its overall assessment of 
this bill. 

Background 
3.4 This bill amends the Offshore Petroleum and Greenhouse Gas Storage Act 
2006 to strengthen the regulatory regime of that Act. In particular, the bill responds 
to the June 2010 Report of the Montara Commission of Inquiry, which followed a 
blowout in 2009 at the Montara Wellhead Platform off the northern coast of 
Western Australia. 

3.5 The committee sought further information from the Minister about the 
compatibility of the reverse onus offences and civil penalty provisions in the bill with 
the fair trial rights in article 14 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political 
Rights (ICCPR). 

3.6 The Minister's response is attached.  

Committee’s response 
3.7 The committee notes that it is considering the Minister's response and 
intends to publish its views on the bill's compatibility with human rights in a future 
report. 

3.8 The committee notes that the response did not contain any information that 
addressed the committee's concerns with regard to the reverse onus offences in the 
bill. 

http://www.aph.gov.au/Parliamentary_Business/Committees/Joint/Human_Rights/Completed_inquiries/2013/12013/c09
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3.9 The committee notes that the bill has already been passed by the 
Parliament.  










